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Dear Friends,

We're back! After three long years of
withstanding the pandemic, we were
delighted to begin hosting medical
missions to Hospital FIBUSPAM in
Riobamba once again. In 2022, we
hosted three international teams who
helped us provide free medical care
and surgeries to thousands of patients
in need. We also restarted our Surgical
Bridge Program, collaborating with
Shriners Hospital in Boston to provide
specialized surgical care to Ecuadorian
children in need.

We continued to provide support to
Hospital FIBUSPAM and received
special recognition by the Ecuadorian
government for our continued success
and expertise in our high-impact, cost-
effective surgical program.

We are proud that the work of PACH
empowers our partners and is driven by
the needs and request of the
Ecuadorian community in Chimborazo
Province and our local staff at
FIBSUPAM.

Thank you to all of our volunteers and
donors who make our vision of
equitable and affordable health care for
those most in need a reality!

Warm regardes,

Sarah Marjane

Executive Director

Partners for Andean Community Health
(PACH)



THE SURGICAL BRIDGE PROGRAM IS
BACK!

COVID-19 brought the Surgical Bridge
Program (SBP), previously called The
International Children's Program, to a
standstill. However, the program is
back and, during 2022, the program
facilitated surgeries for three children
at Shriners Hospital. SBP matches
individuals with severe and complex
medical conditions (most commonly
third-degree burns) that cannot be
treated locally in Ecuador with
advanced medical treatment in the
United States. The program facilitates
the visa application process, arranges
flights and lodging, fundraises for
incidental expenses, and coordinates
other logistics.

One of the children supported by the
SBP in 2022 was Joselyn who sustained

third-degree burns when the gas stove
in her family’s home exploded. These
burns covered 35% of her body,
including her face, neck, and arms. She
could not open her mouth completely
or completely close her right eye and
she was in constant pain. Thanks to the
care she received, Joselyn is now doing
better. Her mother is pleased that
Joselyn has her smile back.

THE RETURN OF MISSIONS

We were excited to welcome back
medical missions to Ecuador for the
first time since 2019. These medical
missions play an important role in the
organization’s mission to empower local
healthcare providers while immediately
addressing some of the community’s
most pressing needs. In July, Project
Nido returned for its fourth trip to
Riobamba facilitating medical caravans
with a focus on women’s health.
Another returning group led by Dr.
Parag Gandhi performed dozens of
oculoplastics and strabismus surgeries.



Additionally, in October, PACH hosted
Healing the Children Northeast (HCNE)
for their first medical mission to
Riobamba providing dental care to 423
students at a school in the community
of Cajabamba. They performed 1,243
procedures including cleanings,
restorations, and extractions as well as
gave out toothbrushes, toothpaste, and
floss while educating the students on
proper dental care.

We look forward to continuing to
welcome more medical missions,
create more opportunities for
collaboration with US medical
professionals, and expand our offering
of high-quality medical care to the
people of the Chimborazo province in
2023.

r | Weleame Friondo ‘

ealing |
e :
“hildre
::-= L |

PINDRACION TR AT
BUER S804 ARITA P
PaLE M APTEL

e

“NATIONAL PLAN ON SURGERY,
OBSTETRICS AND ANESTHESIA”

At the invitation of Ecuador’s Vice
President, Dr. Alfredo Enrique Borrero
Vega, representatives from PACH and
FIBUSPAM participated in a two-day
meeting in Quito in December
organized by the Program in Global
Surgery and Social Change at Harvard
University and Ecuador’s Ministry of
Health and Vice President to develop a
“National Plan on Surgery, Obstetrics
and Anesthesia” (PNCOA). PNCOA works
with the World Health Organization
(WHO) and many developing nations to
establish plans and goals to improve
systems and access to care for the
world’s poor. This initial session was
designed to define and establish
priorities to begin to develop a national
plan in Ecuador.

Participants included representatives
from the Ecuadorian Ministry of Health
and Harvard as well as the Director
General of the WHO, and Ecuadorian
stakeholders.



SUMMER IMMERSION PROGRAM

Over the summer, 12 immersion
program students from a variety of
backgrounds developed innovative
projects. Their projects covered themes
such as Indigenous health and
nutrition, agroecology, water borne
illnesses, innovations in health care
delivery approaches, infant and
maternal health, and barriers to eye
care access for Hospital FIBUSPAM
patients.

The students participated in a medical
caravan with Dr. Ghandi of SEE
International, in which they assisted
with providing oculoplastics surgery
and supported Project Nido in
distributing free reading glasses and
other medical care to local
communities.

PACH SUPPORTS VENEZUELAN
IMMIGRANTS

Summer Immersion Program
participant Amandari had the
opportunity to conduct qualitative
interviews with Venezuelan migrants
who were patients at Hospital
FIBUSPAM to learn more about the
community's interaction with the health
care system in Ecuador and how the
hospital can better serve them. Most
patients were young women who left
Venezuela anywhere from five months
to six years ago; over half had no plans
to return to Venezuela.

For most patients, this was their first
time at Hospital FIBUSPAM, although
some had been able to utilize the public
health care system in Ecuador but did
not have positive experiences. When
Amandari asked about any trauma in
the migration process, patients said
that while they had not experienced
trauma, they had experienced a lot of
xenophobia after arriving in Ecuador
including in the healthcare system.



Several patients felt that they were
made to wait longer for care because of
their country of origin: One patient, a
woman in her 50s, described being
made to wait in the emergency room
while Ecuadorian patients who arrived
after her were seen first. One patient
said scheduling appointments is more
difficult with a Venezuelan ID. These
interviews provided valuable
information about the Venezuelan
immigrant experience in Ecuador.

PACH and Hospital FIBUSPAM continue
to help the Venezuelan community by
providing a space where they have
equitable access to care.

X-RAY UNIT RENOVATED

On December 28, 2022, Hospital
FIBUSPAM completed the design and
construction of its own radiology
center. This includes the installation of
our own sophisticated x-ray machine
and the requisite lead protections in
the walls and doors. The space
includes an office for radiologist Dr.
Leila Garcia and her Chief of Staff as
well as a dedicated space for her work
with our ultrasound unit.

These improvements allow for new
capabilities and greater capacity for
the hospital and were a requirement
for the recent accreditation of the
hospital.



IN DIRECT SUPPORT

given to FIBUSPAM by PACH.

>10,000

PATIENTS

were treated at Hospital FIBUSPAM.
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FINANCIAL

REPORT

2022

Board & Founder Sponsorships
Grants

Immersion Program
Individuals

Medical Missions

Foundations & Corporations
Other Revenue

Total Revenue

Direct Support to FIBUSPAM
Medical Supplies

Salaries & Consultants
Immersion Program

Medical Mission Costs
Other Direct Costs

Other Expenses

Total Expenses

$90,379.72
$58,000.00
$80,300.41
$27,500.00
$62,350.05
$393.58
$14,661.00
$333,584.76

$105,250.98
$59,672.62
$49,116.30
$19,094.28
$49,157.00

$62,141.03

$45,522.61
$389,954.82

Note: In 2022, PACH took on additional expenses beyond revenue generated as part of our efforts to
invest in critical infrastructure for FIBUSPAM, specifically a custom electronic medical records system to
improve the patient experience and the efficiency and effectiveness of the health care providers. We
received funding from a number of foundations for this project, but expenses exceeded funds raised.

PACH also experienced a loss in our board restricted investment account, congruent with the downturn
of the global economy. We are continuously examining our future investment strategies and are
confident in our budget and revenue plan for 2023. We continue to maintain minimal overhead costs to
ensure as much of the funds received as possible provide health care for Ecuadorians in need.



Because of donors and volunteers like you, Hospital FIBUSPAM has continued to
provide life-changing and life-saving medical care to the people of Andean
Ecuador. We thank you for your continued support and commitment to our work of
serving others.

We send a special thank you to Suki Tanaka for her steadfast support of our
medical staff and patients and to Dr. Greg Keiser and the Health the Children
Northeast (HCNE) team for finally realizing their inaugural medical mission after
postponement for a number of years due to the pandemic.



TOP

DONORS
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Paul Martel

Healing the Children Northeast Inc.
Jean Axelrod Memorial Foundation
Princeton University

Yasuko Tanaka

Manoj Shekar Charitable Fund
Elwin G & Cheryl Schwartz
Seattle Foundation

Nidhi Reva
Amandari Kanagaratnam
The Shaun P. Mathews Trust

Anonymous Donor
Damla Oncel

Deniz Oncel

Mark lerardi

Parag Gandhi
Roggeveen, Brenda
Ami Amar Shah Vira
GKG Architect P.C.
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Robinson, Ronald and Concetta
Roger Luskind

Hollace & Thomas Lorch
Margaret Naro Filloramo Fund
Stephanie Peralta
Subodhkumar Sundaram
Tamscot Yap

Eloisa Lagdameo
Erlinda Lachica

Helene Raynaud
Marlene Samaniego
Anya Shetler

Jessica Kott

Megan Kocher

Sandy Samuel

Sila Bal

Wanita Parent

Jennifer Silbert

Diane Bennett

Roger and Evelyn Dillmuth
Sandra L. Bogdon, D.D.S.
The Smiley Tooth
Wilton Dental Care P.C.



